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NAPA SPECIAL INVESTIGATIONS BUREAU GOVERNING BOARD
OPEN MEETING MINUTES

AUGUST 2010
ROLL CALL – The regular monthly meeting of the NSIB Governing Board was called to order on Thursday, August 26, 2010, at 10:35 a.m. at the Napa PD.  Board members present included; Chairman Chief Richard Melton of the Napa PD, Undersheriff John Robertson for Sheriff Doug Koford, Chief Mary Butler of the Napa County Probation Department, District Attorney Gary Lieberstein, Captain Mark Rasmussen of the CHP, Chief Jonathan Mills of the Calistoga PD, ASAC Steve Ladeck of Bureau of Narcotic Enforcement and Bureau Commander Gary Pitkin.  Board members absent included; Chief Monty Castillo of the St. Helena PD.  Also present at the meeting was Lt. Mike Lair of the Napa County Parks Department.
AGENDA ITEMS
PUBLIC COMMENT – 0 members of the public attended this meeting.

MINUTES – Mr. Lieberstein moved that the minutes of the July Governing Board Meeting be approved as written.  Captain Rasmussen seconded the motion, which was then approved unanimously.

GRAND JURY REPORT RESPONSES – The Board’s responses to the Grand Jury report were approved and will be sent to Molly Rattigan of the County CEO’s office.
ASSET FORFEITURE FUND DISBURSEMENTS – Commander Pitkin disbursed checks to Chief Melton and Chief Mills pursuant to the request made and approved at the last board meeting.  Chief Castillo was not in attendance.  His check will be delivered at a later date.  Journal entries for Napa County Sheriff, Napa County Probation and Bureau of Narcotic Enforcement’s portions of asset forfeiture were made to the appropriate accounts.
OPEN DISCUSSION – Mr. Lieberstein advised the board that the findings of NSIB’s officer involved shooting on June 30, 2010 (NSIB case NC2010-00093) in a marijuana grow, are to be released today.  Commander Pitkin noted that the task force agents involved in the incident commented on the professional manner in which the investigation was handled by the NSD Investigations Department and the Napa County District Attorney’s Office.  ASAC Ladeck applauded the timeliness of the investigation.  Mr. Lieberstein commended DDA Mike O’Reilly for his efforts in the investigation while Commander Pitkin added his respect for Mr. O’Reilly’s abilities.
ADJOURNMENT – To continue with Closed Session – Case Review/Planning (Government Code §54957.8)







_____________________________








Chief Richard Melton, Chairman
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